From: "Hieftje, John" <JHieftje@a2gov.org>

Date: February 3, 2009 1:41:50 AM GMT-05:00

To: "Nancy" <snowshore@comcast.net>

Subject: RE: fiscal responsibility  --- can we afford it now?

Dear Ms. Kaplan:

Please allow me to include below a reply I sent to another
resident. 

Note that the project total is $47.4 million with the
police/courts building guaranteed to be no more than $35.875 million
with the rest going to improve the Larcom building. 

Thanks for writing. 

__________________

I certainly understand your position on the police/courts building as I
was for over a year in the minority on City Council in opposition to the
new building. Last spring three things happened to change my mind. 

-  After months of conversation with County Leadership I was completely
convinced they were not going to back down on insisting the city courts
leave the county courthouse. This has not changed. 

-  A financing plan was presented that will have minimal impact on the
City's operating budget.

-  $4 million had already been spent on planning for the building. 

There are new, compelling reasons to go forward: 

-  The city cannot afford to pull the plug on this project. $10 million
would be lost with nothing to show for it. 

   No less an authority than the city's outside bond counsel said the
city would lose another $6 million and possibly more if the project was
stopped. $27.5 million in bonds dedicated to this project were sold last
year at an advantageous interest rate and the cost of undoing that sale
would be at least $6 million. 

-  We should not be motivated by fear. Given the changes in the local
economy in the last few months it is clear that now is the time to
build. Construction costs are down and putting people to work is
imperative.  Postponing or cancelling major projects at this time will
only deepen the local recession.  What if all local governments
cancelled major projects at this time?

-  As a strong supporter of President Obama and his economic stimulus
package that will put people to work by funding infrastructure projects,

I cannot help but believe in this project.  The President's position is
supported by every Democrat in Congress. 

-  This project will provide good jobs for up to two hundred
construction workers at a time when their industry is especially hard
hit. Nearly 130 of those jobs will be for trade union workers employed
for the whole two years of construction. This will sustain their
families in these tough times and support other jobs in construction
related industry. In addition, millions of dollars will reverberate
around the region spurring job growth and economic activity that is
essential to our local economy.  

Although I can understand why you might believe the project should be
put on hold there are clearly compelling reasons for going forward. 


Further information follows:  

The lease will be up in 2010 so the District Court must move. The county
has not changed their position. The city is bound by state law to house
the courts and the court building must be constructed to meet state and
federal standards for security and safety of judges and witnesses. The
City has been studying this project for many years. An ordinary office
building will not work for the courts. 

Building a new Police Station has been a priority in the city plan for
decades. Every member of City Council agrees that the police need a new
headquarters. I have yet to talk to a resident who has toured the police
station who does not believe a new one is needed. 

The city can stop paying $735,000 per year and rising, in rent. The bond
payments for the new Police/Courts building will be made largely from
the rents saved from not having to rent the court space from the county
and from moving other city operations from rented offices into the space
opening up in the Larcom Building. Significant additional funding will
come from the DDA. 

This is a "green" project and it will achieve LEED Gold status. This
will hold down operating costs as this building serves the city for
several decades to come. The energy saving features alone will pay for
themselves in just a few years. 

There will certainly be cuts when Council takes up the budget this
spring but it will not be because of this project.  

Thank you very much for writing and for your interest in our city. If
you would like to discuss this or any other issue, please call my office
for an appointment during my weekly open office hours. 

John Hieftje


